


Dear Committee, 
 
I would like to register my complete opposition to the proposal to replace historic Windsor Bridge 
with a like for like concrete bridge 35m downriver from the current crossing that will not alleviate 
traffic congestion, flooding and will ultimately do irreparable damage to the Thompson Square 
historic precinct. 
 
How can the thousands of registered objections, as well as documentation from government 
departments to the effect that this is not a sustainable or viable solution, be totally tossed aside for 
this ridiculous project. 
 
The current bridge just need some maintenance to keep it in good working order (as documented in 
RMS findings)  for local traffic and put the 3000 plus trucks that are increasing in numbers over the 
years onto a by-pass and keep the old bridge as is. 
 
Thompson Square is well worth preserving for its historical significance in the building of our early 
colonies but the destruction that is continuing on even before this inquiry has begun is criminal and 
truckloads of finds are being removed everyday and the destruction of the colonial built barrel 
drains is on going. 
 
I hope this Inquiry will bring to light how this has continued for so long with blatant disregard for the 
objection by the local communities, historical findings, complete disregard for aboriginal artifacts 
and the history of our community with very little communications from our local government 
members and the Premier. 
 
Please help us to stop this destruction of our bridge, our history & our community 
A by-pass is the solution 
 
Thank you 


